
JUN 15 1953 

Dear John: 

I received yesterday your telegram acknowledging my 
letter of June 5 and- asking me to advise you of the date 
of my arrival in New York or Washington. This ia just a 
word to tell you that I am not able as yet to state when 
I will be able to leave. It was my hope to be able to 
leave at the latest by the end of this week for a Board 
meeting in New York and to see the World Bank and to pe­
n i s around New York for a faw days and then go to a 
Board meeting In Toronto on June 29 and our Annual Meeting 
in Toronto of the shareholders on June 30. I have not 
boon able to make any definite plans for leaving, as 
there are certain arrangements with the Mexican authori­
ties which we must complete in definite form before I 
leave here, and as I now see it I will not be able to 
leave here before the middle of next week, that is, 
around June 17 or l8, or perhaps as late as the end of 
that week. 

When I can make definite plans I will let you know 
by telegram in Toledo or try to telephone you from here. 

I look forward very much to seeing you and in the 
meantime, with all good wishes, believe me, 

Cordially and faithfully yours, 

George S. Messersmith 

The Honorable John Snyder, 
Willys-Overland Motor Corp., 

Toledo, Ohio. 
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